From: Ingle, Bruce

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2015 11:01 AM

To: Holman, Sheila < sheila.holman@ncdenr.gov>

Cc: Edwards, Lisa < lisa.edwards@ncdenr.gov>; Slack, Ron (ron.slack@ncdenr.gov)

<ron.slack@ncdenr.gov>

Subject: compliance history for Radford Quarries, Glendale Springs

Sheila,

In response to your question concerning the current compliance of the facility with LQ, I spoke with Tim Lathan, LQ Inspector. The facility was last inspected on 9/25/2015 at which time Danny Cecile, the father of D.J. Cecile produce a pistol from his pocket in front of Tim Lathan, Matt Gantt (Mr. Lathan's supervisor), the environmental consultant and D.J. Cecile and stated that the pistol was in case any of the inspectors got "out of line". The inspection was completed but the WSRO staff have refused to go back until RCO goes along. I asked Tim Lathan if he reported the incident to law enforcement and he stated he felt like it would just aggravate the situation.

RCO LQ had set up a meeting for the day of the hearing to go back with WSRO inspector however RCO canceled and the site visit is rescheduled for Thursday of this week. Mr. Lathan will update me after Thursday.

In short, the facility has had ongoing compliance issues with LQ for many years and disturbed ground for the asphalt plant prior to obtaining the proper LQ approval which they do not yet have. Run-off, buffers, piping as required by LQ has not been compliant. Even when properly installed and initiated, follow-up of LQ requirements has not happened and conditions have deteriorated.